

Farnborough Primary School

Farnborough Hill
Farnborough, Orpington BR6 7EQ
t 01689 853295 e admin.office@farnborough.bromley.sch.uk
www.farnborough.bromley.sch.uk

Executive Head: Miss A James BA (Hons), PGCE, NPQH

Friday, 19 April 2024

Dear Parents and Carers,

I am pleased to now share the agreed final version of the Ofsted Report. This will also be published on the Ofsted Website at www.ofsted.gov.uk and the school website, over the next few days.

The report highlights some of the many strengths of Farnborough, including our curriculum, our staff, and most importantly our pupils.

Inspectors highlighted the strong curriculum and how it prepares all pupils for the next stage of their education.

The inspectors could see as soon as they walked through the door that our children are absolutely incredible. Some lovely comments they make in the report about the children are:

'Farnborough Primary School is a welcoming and friendly community. From their first days in Reception, children learn how to share in their play and collaborate in their learning.

Children get off to a strong start in Reception'

'Older pupils are supportive of and caring towards younger pupils'

The inspectors recognised the strong curriculum we offer and the vast amount extra-curricular opportunities that are planned for all of our children.

'The school has high ambitions for its pupils, including the above-average proportion with special educational needs and/or disabilities. Pupils are learning a carefully considered curriculum and developing positive attitudes to their learning.

'The approaches used in teaching are effective for all pupils, particularly those with SEND'

'Pupils enjoy a wide range of experiences at school beyond the academic curriculum'

The report's minimal recommendation is already part of the ongoing school development programme and had been identified by leaders prior to the inspection.

We are so so proud of the commitment of our school staff and their hard work in ensuring all children receive high quality care and learning opportunities at Farnborough Primary School.

The hugest of thank yous to the pupils and our community for all your support and very kind words to the inspectors and to us.

With very best wishes,

Miss James and all of the team at Farnborough.

